
CITY OF NORTH LAS VEGAS MEETING 

AGENDA ITEM 

CIP No. 10462 Related  Item:  

LIST CITY COUNCIL GOAL(S):  Well - Planned Quality Growth; Safe and Livable Community 

PREPARED BY:  

 

Dale Daffern 

Public Works Director 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Ryann Juden 

City Manager  

MEETING DATE:  

3/17/2021 

 

  

NUMBER: 10. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Approve Supplemental Interlocal Contract No. 2 with the Regional Transportation Commission of Southern 

Nevada Which Increases the Contract from $270,000 to $1,020,000 Funded by Motor Vehicle Fuel Tax Funds 

for the Gilmore Avenue - Simmons Street to Allen Lane Project, CIP Project No. 10462. (Ward 2-Goynes-

Brown) (For Possible Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Director, Public Works 

WARD: 

 2 - Councilwoman Goynes-Brown 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That the City Council approve this supplemental Interlocal Contract. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $750,000  

EXPLANATION: 

$1,000,000   Interlocal Contract   

$ (730,000)   Supplemental Interlocal Contract No. 1 

$   750,000   Supplemental Interlocal Contract No. 2 

$1,020,000  Current Contract Total 

  

Funded by Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada 

(RTC) - Motor Vehicle Fuel Tax 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

473-290312-450540 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

This Supplemental Interlocal Contract (929) has recently been approved by the RTC. 

 

This interlocal contract approved by Council on April 5, 2017, funds Design Engineering, Right of Way, and 

Construction of Gilmore Avenue - Simmons Street to Allen Lane Project. 

 

The project consists of roadway improvements to Gilmore Avenue to provide a fully completed connection 

from Simmons Street to Allen Lane.  The improvements include asphalt pavement, curb and gutter, sidewalk, 

Light Emitting Diode (LED) streetlights, utility relocations, signage and striping, and any other miscellaneous 

appurtenances to complete the project.  

 

Supplemental Interlocal Contract No. 2 will increase funds to construct this project. 

 

This project is funded by the RTC. 

 

 


